 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday 11th February 2016
Councillors present;
Cllrs; M.Bristow,Hirst,Ellin,Bradwell,Buttery,Partington,Hart.
Public present: None.
1607                   Apologies for absence.
None received.
1608         
Declarations of interest


None declared.

1609
To confirm the minutes of the council meeting held on 21st January  2016.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1610

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Bradwell performed the weekly inspections and reported no areas of concern except a few breeze blocks left on the Astra turf. The book was handed to Cllr Hirst to perform the next month’s weekly inspections.

Messrs Bristow/Brannan are still to to liaise with Cllr Partington to establish a suitable location to place the cycle rack.

Old churchyard- Cllr Hart informed the parish council she is awaiting information from Mrs C.Storey regarding the old churchyard and will report back when she has this.

River bank landscaped area- The clerk has received an email from EA, Robert Sanderson who  is still obtaining information on land ownership of the landscaped area and has passed this work onto a colleague but due to recent country floods this is not high on their priority so may take time. The clerk tried to obtain quotations to flail mow or cut back this area but to date has not received any quotes despite asking several companies. It was resolved to wait for EA response before making further decisions on this area.
Transparency code-The clerk applied for the grant funding but the funds have not arrived. Ernllca have contacted the clerk to apologise as it seems this application (and others) were lost within the government. Ernllca have agreed to provide an advance of £500 to cover the website set up costs. The clerk notified the council that the new website is now up and running at www.swinefleetparishouncil.co.uk. The clerk is to go on a course 17/2/16.
New mower-The clerk has asked Messrs Bristow/Brannon to try and locate a suitable make and model that they would like. As yet no decision has been made however they are to visit premises shortly and will notify the clerk if a suitable mower is found.
Christmas tree-Cllr Hirst has obtained a rooted tree from Cowlings farm on Swinefleet Common. He has potted it and will water regularly till established and will plant in the village hall gardens nearer Christmas time.

Riverdale Road streetlight- Cllr Buttery informed the parish council that the faulty streetlight on the unadopted village road has now been repaired with several of the residents footing the bill. The clerk has already contacted the Campion group to ask if they will have the light repaired due to it being situated outside the property but as yet has not received a reply.
Defibrillator request-the clerk read out a letter from Andrew Percy MP asking for the parish council to consider purchasing a defibrillator for the village. The letter was forwarded to the village hall committee who have agreed to allow this equipment on their outside building wall but cannot pay for the item. It was resolved that the parish council will buy the defibrillator and cabinet, pay for installation and electricity costs incurred.
Dog nuisance complaint-The clerk has written to the dog owner who has positively responded stating she will refrain from exercising the 3 dogs in the village cemetery. The dog warden will write out to the dog owner also and will patrol the village more often.
1611
 
Planning applications


None received.
1612

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Riverdale Road fence-Cllr Buttery informed the council of recent resident complaints about the erection of an unusually high fence around 11 Riverdale Road which blocks neighbouring sunlight and views.. It was resolved that clerk informs ERYC enforcement officer asking them to view the property and take action if necessary.

Councillor vacancy-the clerk has placed an official vacancy notice on the website and on the notice board. A closing date of 12/2 was recorded. If ERYC receive no resident response the parish council can co-opt a member if they choose.  Any letters expressing an interestto join the parish council should be sent to the clerk.
The annual cemetery maintenance contract was prepared for approval and signed by the clerk and chairman before being sent to the contractors for approval and signatures.
Chapel of Rest-Cllr Hirst informed the council that the roof requires attention as it is leaking in places. It was resolved that the clerk obtain advice and quotations to make good the roof in keeping with the current look.

Severe weather grant-the clerk notified the parish council that ERYC require the return of any unspent grant money given in 2011/2012. It was resolved that the clerk purchases flood protection plastic water bags with the unspent grant funding money.

1613

Ward councillors report


Nothing reported due to absence from meeting.
1614                 Financial matters.
Cheques approved for payment;


Cq no 101652 S.Belton salary/exp.
Cq no 101650 Came & Co £25.00
Cq no 101651 Vision ICT £600.00
Cq no 101653 Came & Co £109.50
Cq no 101654 L.Amor £10.00
1615

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Thursday 17th March 2016 at 7.00pm
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